LACOB Minutes

Thursday, March 4, 2010

8:00 am BA 524

Present: 
Maria Brandt, Lyn Brodersen, Corey Butler, Vaughn Gehle, Linda Nelson, Will Thomas, Tom Williford, Lori Baker
Absent: 
Taylor Gronau

Discussion of MnTC Review Document from Office of the Chancellor
· How does MnTC interface with our LAC?  The Committee discussed issues surrounding the definition of an “occupational” course.  There is also language indicating that introductory science courses should not be included because they are targeted at “future scientists”.  Upon further discussion of the document, there is language suggesting that, “specific occupations be removed from the course title”, or that, “liberal arts and science students be added”.
· Will Thomas added it is important that majors understand, specifically, which courses apply to the major.  The Committee discussed how we can best achieve this aim, considering the language constraints in the document.

· How do we make the distinction, for example, between three levels of Chemistry courses?  Each is designed to serve students who are going into different areas or careers.

· Lori Baker suggested that we look at some other University catalog descriptions to see how we might address the issue of language.   Vaughn Gehle will check into descriptions.
· The document is clear that courses should count in two areas only.

· This document again raises the issue of the 200-level writing course as the completion of MnTC Goal 1. Vaughn Gehle asserted that the “developmental” approach of requiring ENG 151 prior to the 300-level writing course should satisfy the requirement.  Lori Baker talked about the importance of having variety in the 200-level writing courses.  The Committee agreed that ENG 151 should be a prerequisite for any of the 200-level writing courses that will be available to students.  Lori Baker indicated that 200-level English courses will be going to the Curriculum Committee in the next few weeks.
· Web-related issues in the document will be addressed by IT and University Relations.

· We will discuss any remaining issues regarding students under the “old” LAC with Pat Carmody.

· Any final “clean up” of courses and placement in proper goal areas (if need be) can be accomplished by working with the Chairs over the summer.
Course Proposal Review
· The Committee discussed LIT 170 (Literature: People and the Environment).  Concern was expressed that there is not a “lab-like component” with this course, and the MnTC requires two science courses.  The People and the Environment designation is really the only other area for science courses to be house.  Labs are not required for the People and the Environment designation.  Labs are required in this area only for Environmental Science majors.
There was concern that, if LIT 170 were included in as part of the People and the Environment designation, some students would not meet all of the MnTC requirements because the LIT course lacks the “lab-like component”.  

· The course was submitted for the Humanities and Fine Arts designation as well.  The title of the course, however, may be confusing.  Lori Baker will take it back to English and ask whether, perhaps, the title can be changed.  Butler moved and Maria Brandt seconded that the proposal be sent back to the English Department with these comments.  Motion carried.

· Linda Nelson shared a grid that she is developing for students to help advise students through the LAC.  She will share the final draft with LACOB when she is finished.  The Committee thanked and commended Linda for her work on this grid.
Approval of Minutes

· Minutes of the February 25 meeting were approved via email prior to the meeting.
CAT (Critical Thinking Assessment Test) Preview
· Maria Brandt presented information on the Critical Thinking Assessment Test (CAT).  Maria started by giving background about tests given at SMSU and other universities.   At SMSU, Philosophy administers the California Critical Thinking Skills Inventory to its students; the instrument is based on logical reasoning principles.  
· The ACT test is the CAP; this instrument has not been reviewed favorably in scholarly literature.  The CAP costs $36-40 per student to test.  
· The CLA gives an institutional-level snapshot of student progress.  The students who are given this instrument are divided into three groups.  Each group is given a different component:  a) develop an argument and dissect a topic; b) receive a specific library of info (primary texts) and then are given a task that requires the appropriate info to be pulled for the assignment; c) students are given a topic sentence and they must construct an argument based upon the sentence.

· The Ennis-Weir Test is administered on some campuses.  Ennis introduced the term critical thinking into academic parlance.  A short piece of writing is given to the student to consider; the student then produces an argument.  The Ennis-Weir is graded on-site.  No support or training is provided, so we would be on our own if we used it.

· CAT (Critical Thinking Assessment Test) was developed by Tennessee Tech.  Development of the CAT was a cooperative effort of the Engineering School and the College of Liberal Arts.  The assessment was developed with an NSF Grant over a seven-year period.  This assessment is $5 per student to test.  The CAT is a one-hour exam, mostly short essay.  It is a faculty-based initiative.  There is support and training.  We can choose to send assessments that have been scored in-house to CAT for calibration against similar institutions.  The next training is in April in Boulder, CO, and would require that two faculty attend to be trained as trainers.  

· The CAT is flexible and can be used in a number of ways.  The assessment can be applied to freshman at beginning and end of term, or may be applied periodically throughout student’s career.  We could utilize the CAT at the beginning and end of FYS and again at the end of the Contemporary Issues Seminar to gauge progress.  Maria shared an informational DVD on CAT with the Committee.  www.tntech.edu/cat
· Discussion about the CAT followed.  Issues of time and how to score portfolios were raised.  Butler moved that we send two faculty to be trained as trainers for the CAT; Brodersen seconded.  Motion carried. Vaughn Gehle suggested that he might attend the training, as did Maria Brandt and Corey Butler. LACOB would recommend that the Assessment Committee consider the CAT for use as well.
Adjournment
· Corey Butler moved to adjourned at 9:48 am; Lori Baker seconded.  The Committee will meet again on March 18 at 8:00 am in BA 524.
Respectfully submitted by Lyn Brodersen

